EQUIP, NURTURE, & CONNECT (ENC) 
August 9, 2018
First, Tuscaloosa (Tuscaloosa folks) & Presbytery Office (Birmingham Folks)
Present: James Goodlet (chair), Neeley Lane, Jenny Thagard, Neil McCarter, Jay Wilkins, Patti Winter, Betsy Murphy, Joe Genau, Tom Winter
Items of Business
1. The Budget was discussed.  Budget amounts will be rolled over for next year unless changes are requested.  Any changes need to be sent to James by Friday, August 17th. 
2. The Proposed Child & Youth Protection Policy was discussed in length.  Pat Goodman had planned on joining the meeting to review with the ENC but was unable to attend.  Pat will plan to meet briefly with the adult members of the Youth Council at their planning retreat next Saturday.  There were a few items she had reviewed with Jay Wilkins to make sure we understood what was being talked about.
3. Patti Winter announced that there would be an Elementary Age Retreat for elementary-aged children November 11th and 12th.
4. Jenny Thagard is the new Executive Director of Living River!!  Jenny emphasized the importance of the CEC to Living River and asked that all congregations make every effort to get word out to their churches and area schools of the great opportunity that awaits them at the CEC.
5. Joe Genau reported on all the exciting things going on in college ministries.  UKirk or Pastor Student Days have been planned for both Alabama and Auburn.  
6. Joe Genau also spoke about the Main Event, which was a great leadership training held in February.  The Main Event date has not been set yet for 2019 but conversations and planning are underway.
7. Neil McCarter reported on Small Church.  There is a Leadership Training event at Living River planned in January and reservations need to be made now if you plan on staying overnight.
8. Youth Council – Betsy Murphy and Neeley Lane informed about a Leadership Training event for new Youth Council to be held on Saturday, August 18th at Southminster Presbyterian from 9:00 to 4:30.  Team members from Playology will be here to lead four different training components on how to become effective leaders.  
9. The Fall Retreat has been scheduled at Living River on October 6th & 7th for Junior and Senior High youth.  The theme for retreats for the 2018/2019 year will be “Salt and Light.”  Rev. Cathy Hoop will be leading the October retreat and The Rev. Dr. Tom Bryson will be leading the retreat scheduled for March 1st-3rd.  Flyers for the October retreat are in your Presbytery packet.
10. The structure of the ENC committee is changing with transitions.  James Goodlet, who has been chair of this committee, will be leaving us and moving to Georgia as Pastor of First Presbyterian, LaGrange.  Jenny Thagard, with her new position, will be remaining on this committee, albeit in a different capacity.  The Nominating Committee will come up with a few names to recommend to the Executive Council to fill these vacancies.  God speed to James and best wishes to Jenny!
11. Neil McCarter has agreed to temporarily serve as Chair of this committee (Thanks Neil!).  This committee will meet again on Thursday, September 27th, at UPerk in Tuscaloosa.
